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227.7203–2 Acquisition of noncommer-
cial computer software and com-
puter software documentation. 

(a) Contracting officers shall work 
closely with data managers and re-
quirements personnel to assure that 
computer software and computer soft-
ware documentation requirements in-
cluded in solicitations are consistent 
with the policy expressed in 227.7203–1. 

(b)(1) Data managers or other re-
quirements personnel are responsible 
for identifying the Government’s min-
imum needs. In addition to desired 
software performance, compatibility, 
or other technical considerations, 
needs determinations should consider 
such factors as multiple site or shared 
use requirements, whether the Govern-
ment’s software maintenance philos-
ophy will require the right to modify 
or have third parties modify the soft-
ware, and any special computer soft-
ware documentation requirements. 

(2) When reviewing offers received in 
response to a solicitation or other re-
quest for computer software or com-
puter software documentation, data 
managers must balance the original as-
sessment of the Government’s needs 
with prices offered. 

(c) Contracting officers are respon-
sible for ensuring that, wherever prac-
ticable, solicitations and contracts— 

(1) Identify the types of computer 
software and the quantity of computer 
programs and computer software docu-
mentation to be delivered, any require-
ments for multiple users at one site or 
multiple site licenses, and the format 
and media in which the software or 
documentation will be delivered; 

(2) Establish each type of computer 
software or computer software docu-
mentation to be delivered as a separate 
contract line item (this requirement 
may be satisfied by an exhibit to the 
contract); 

(3) Identify the prices established for 
each separately priced deliverable item 
of computer software or computer soft-
ware documentation under a fixed- 
price type contract; 

(4) Include delivery schedules and ac-
ceptance criteria for each deliverable 
item; and 

(5) Specifically identify the place of 
delivery for each deliverable item. 

227.7203–3 Early identification of com-
puter software or computer soft-
ware documentation to be fur-
nished to the Government with re-
strictions on use, reproduction or 
disclosure. 

(a) Use the provision at 252.227–7017, 
Identification and Assertion of Use, Re-
lease, or Disclosure Restrictions, in all 
solicitation that include the clause at 
252.227–7014, Rights in Noncommercial 
Computer Software and Noncommer-
cial Computer Software Documenta-
tion. The provision requires offerors to 
identify any computer software or 
computer software documentation for 
which restrictions, other than copy-
right, on use, modification, reproduc-
tion, release, performance, display, or 
disclosure are asserted and to attach 
the identification and assertion to the 
offer. 

(b) Subsequent to contract award, 
the clause at 252.227–7014 permits a con-
tractor, under certain conditions, to 
make additional assertions of restric-
tions. The prescriptions for the use of 
that clause and its alternates are at 
227.7203–6(a). 

227.7203–4 License rights. 

(a) Grant of license. The Government 
obtains rights in computer software or 
computer software documentation, in-
cluding a copyright license, under an 
irrevocable license granted or obtained 
by the contractor which developed the 
software or documentation or the li-
censor of the software or documenta-
tion if the development contractor is 
not the licensor. The contractor or li-
censor retains all rights in the soft-
ware or documentation not granted to 
the Government. The scope of a com-
puter software license is generally de-
termined by the source of funds used to 
develop the software. Contractors or 
licensors may, with some exceptions, 
restrict the Government’s rights to 
use, modify, reproduce, release, per-
form, display, or disclose computer 
software developed exclusively or par-
tially at private expense (see 227.7203–5 
(b) and (c)). They may not, without the 
Government’s agreement (see 227.7203– 
5(d)), restrict the Government’s rights 
in computer software developed exclu-
sively with Government funds or in 
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